
 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

26th May 2023 - Our “Value for life” is “Creation”.  

"Let there be light” and there was light. Genesis 1:3 

Head Teacher’s Hello 

Dear all,  

I have been given some sad news today, about two more of our trees on the field – they are stressed and 

will have to be cut down this will be happening before the children come back to school – we will also 

have a fence put up for security. We are going to use some of the wood for seating, and a bug  

house so there will always be a piece of them with us. We also intend to raise some money with the 

children to buy 4 trees to replace them. 

  

I must say this week has gone in the blink of an eye! As I visited the  

classrooms, I have seen a hive of activity – Art Day on Tuesday meant   

all the children had become artists, creating an art project from beginning 

to end! This week I have also been working with the year 2 children on a 

number of writing projects - they would make William Shakespeare proud… 

which brings me to class 4, who have been using gruesome vocabulary and 

vivid imaginations to recreate the famous scene from Macbeth…Double,  

double, toil and trouble…. Children have also been completing assessments  

and end of unit exit tasks to show off their knowledge – they all deserve a  

well earned break (and staff too) - Please have a safe and happy holiday  

and I look forward to seeing you all back in school soon. Mrs Mowbray 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are a church school…                       

This week we have been exploring the British values and part of this is celebrating Black history – this                            

half term we have been recognising Claudia Jones who founded the Notting Hill Carnival in 1959 to                 help 

uplift Black British communities following riots which broke out in the area the previous year. She                      

fought against racial inequality and passed away in 1964 at the age of 49, she was a business women,             

author,  and speaker – We just want to say “We are proud of you” 

 

 
Education update: where we inform on educational research and thinking. 

What is an Exit task? At the end of a unit of work, children are asked to answer the central question they have 

been answering in their learning e.g. What did the Romans ever do for us? They do this by writing an “Essay” 

Year 1 and 2 would complete 2-5 sentences, year 3 and 4 would complete 1-2 paragraph and year 5 and 6 

would complete 3-5 paragraphs all to show their learning…impressive. 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

       Learn, Love and Achieve, together with Jesus          

Did you know we have 17 schools in out trust…   more next week!   

    

 

Our Trust’s Prayer 
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love 

grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give 

excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and 

joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, 

so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

 

Glazebury C of E are proud to host our first “Career Aspiration Day” which will be held in our 

school hall.  Our HEART curriculum includes a focus on aspirations.  This event will allow children at 

Glazebury to discover the knowledge and skills they would require for future learning and employment 

pathways. We would love for our children to experience as many varied careers as possible.   

Do you or your company think you may be able to support this event and have the time to attend on 

Tuesday 27th June in the afternoon?  

What does it entail? 

If you can attend and possibly bring any information or artifacts that represent your role, or any suitable 

equipment to bring your career to life. If you can talk to the children and be prepared for them, in year 

groups, to listen to your expert knowledge and ask questions.  

If you think you will be able to help and provide this vital service to expand our children’s aspirations Please 

contact our school office for further details (glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk) 

 

 

 

 

The HEART of our Curriculum: 
 
H – Helping children prepare for life, 
growing with God. 
E – Embracing Christian Values. 
A - Achievement for all. 
R - Reading at the heart of our school 
T – Teaching a knowledge rich curriculum. 
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Head Teachers Award 
Ava-Phoenix 

for a wonderful smile and sharing her book with me. 

Thank you. 

Fraser 

for showing wonderful learning behaviours. 

We are proud of you. 

Elsie 

for sharing her wonderful home learning. 

I love the times table of 2. 

Vincent 

for working so hard with his writing. 

I am proud of you. 

Aurelius 

for being so polite, using manners and holding the 

door for others. Impressive. 

Evan 

for being a good role model and so welcoming to new 

class members. 

Sophia 

for being a good role model being kind, caring and 

polite always. 

Daniel 

for showing how responsible he can be, listening, 

following instructions and being a good role model for 

others. 

 
 

 
 

 
Personal Development Award 

Alfie 

for growing in confidence and settling into 

nursery. 

Molly-May  

for wonderful independent writing linked to The 

Hungry Caterpillar. 

Betty 

for always setting a great example for others 

and being a kind friend to everyone!  

Cora 

for resilience and perseverance in her work 

during art day. Well done for demonstrating our 

Cristian value of creation. 

Lewis  

for his hard work and positive learning 

behaviour in all areas. 

Evan 

for his focus and determination on his 

independent writing taste. 

Jaxon 

for his hard work and concentration. 

Gabriel 

for his positive attitude towards learning. 

 

 

 

 

School Holidays - school closes today 

Friday 26th May at the normal time. Have a lovely 

holiday and we look forward to welcoming all the 

children back on Monday 12th June at the normal 

time. 

 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays Celebrated  

May 20th – Lucus 

May 21st – Lucy 

May 24th – Isaac 

 

 

 

 
 

School Clubs – Thank you to all that took the time to complete the club survey, your views 

are important to us.  We will review your feedback after the half term holidays and get back to you with 

our plans for clubs from September. 

Clubs for next half term are available on ParentPay to sign up from Monday 12th June 2023. 

Monday – Athletics with Mr Wood 

Tuesday – Gardening with Mrs Holcroft 

Tuesday – KS1 Art Club with Miss Smith 

Wednesday – Board Games with Mrs Bimson 

Thursday – Field Games with Mr Wood 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Growing at the heart of God’s community 
 

Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 
 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95.8% 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 22nd May 2023 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 87.6% 

Mrs Reid- Year 1 attendance 100%  

Mrs Reid - Year 2 attendance 97%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 97.5%  

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 91.5%  

Miss Green - Year 5 attendance 98.9% 

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance 94.4%  

Golden Tickets 
 Nursery – Harley, Daisy, Clark, George R, Charlie, Harry W, Sofia, Ellie, Mila, Florence, Poppy. 

 Reception – Molly-May, Seb, Silver-Savannah. 

 Class 2 – Oscar, William, Betty. 

 Class 3 – Everyone in class 3 received a golden ticket this week for their enthusiasm and creativity on      

Art Day, excellent work on time in math and their hard work on their independent writing. 

 Class 4 – All the children in class 4 this week for being so lovely. 

 

 

 

 


